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WORCESTER —  Thus far this season, in a kind of magical musical carpet tour, Music Worcester has 
sponsored performances by musical groups from Germany, Russia, Poland, Spain and England. The latest 
arrival was from South Africa, with the Cape Town Philharmonic’s concert Tuesday evening at 
Mechanics Hall. Though this was not the most musically polished group to perform this year, they were 
one of the most exciting to hear because of their joie de vivre and their exciting interpretation of the 
music. The Bulgarian conductor, Martin Panteleev, chose a light and picturesque program, happily, one 
which contained two infrequently heard 20th century composers, William Walton and Erich Korngold.  
 
Walton’s Johannesburg Festival Overture, written in 1956 for the 70th anniversary of the city of 
Johannesburg, provided a colorful and dramatic opening to the program. In a pseudo-rondo form, the 
recurring opening melody is interspersed with segments of African, including Zulu, rhythms and 
melodies, ostensibly to illustrate the diversity of the city’s history. An extensive percussion part added 
colorful accents to those sections.  
 
Korngold, who was born in Brno, in what is now the Slovak Republic, and who was a musical prodigy, is 
known primarily for his work in writing musical soundtracks for movies, two of which won Academy 
Award Oscars. But after World War II, Korngold again began to write more serious music, and his 
Concerto for Violin and Orchestra was the work that marked his return to that genre. The engaging soloist 
in this performance was the Russian -American violinist Philippe Quint.  
 
Without orchestral introduction, the violin sings a Romantic melody, followed by a second contrasting 
melody. There is a dialogue between violin and orchestra, using varied tone colors, a brief but showy 
cadenza with double stops and glissandi, and then a brief restating of the two themes by the whole 
ensemble.  
 
The second movement opens with shimmering harmonics in the violins underlying a lush, Romantic 
melody by the solo violin; and the third movement is based on a jig-like tune. In all three movements, the 
themes were borrowed from movie soundtracks that Korngold had previously written and the specifically 
dramatic character of “movie music” is evident throughout. This concerto calls for extremes in orchestral 
range, from piccolo to contrabassoon, and a variety of tonal colors, enhanced by glockenspiel, xylophone, 
vibraphone, cymbals, chimes, tam-tam, bass drum, harp and celesta — a percussionist’s idea of nirvana.  
 
Quint played with technical agility and emotional intensity, and his evident pleasure in performing drew 
the audience into the performance. The orchestra provided an excellent, sensitive, and balanced 
accompaniment.  
 
The four-movement orchestral suite Scheherazade by Rimsky-Korsakov, the final piece on the program, 
showcased the many fine soloists within the orchestra, especially the principals in the woodwind section. 



The sinuous, exotic-sounding Scheherazade theme, introduced by the principal violinist, weaves its way 
throughout the composition as a kind of unifying force, contrasting with the bombastic brass melody 
which represents the Sultan. Rimsky-Korsakov was a master of orchestration, so this piece, as the Walton 
and Korngold, had many varied and dramatic tonal effects.  
 
The Cape Town Philharmonic is on its first American tour and its performance in Worcester was the 14th 
of 18 concerts played within 18 days. Exhausted though the personnel must have been, they graciously 
responded to a sustained standing ovation with a brilliant account of the Overture to Candide by 
Bernstein. 
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